
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting - Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 

The Monthly Business Meeting was held on January 9, 2019. Bro. Billy Compton served as 
the moderator. All the committees gave their reports. MaKayla Sabo, Youth Director, 
reported that 40 youth attended Xtreme Winter December 27th through 29th. They all had a 
great experience and there were 3 salvations. The youth will have their annual Valentine 
fundraiser activity on February 10th. The Music Director, Lidiane Macedo, reported that she 
will be starting a Children’s Choir Ministry and encouraging children to participate. No Old 
Business discussed. In New Business: (1) Sam Graham (Chairman of the Deacons) made a 

motion to donate $90 to the Lebanon Fire Department to help with the fire safety education 
for Pre-K to 5th grade. The money will help provide enough literature for 40 children. The 
motion was seconded, voted on, and approved. (2) Sam Graham (Chairman of the Deacons) 

made a motion to donate $1,329 to help Lidiane Macedo with the health insurance coverage 
that she is required to have in order to continue to persue her music education at 
Campbellsville University. Bro. Billy Compton reported about his meeting with immigration 
and Ms. Ligi and the complicated process involved with her visa in regards of employment 
at MHBC and going to school, etc. The motion was voted on and approved. (3) Mark Carney 
and Bro. Billy reported about the upcoming Church Retreat at Barren River State Resort 
Park February 1-2, 2019. Roger McCurry, a former ministerial staff of Severns Valley 
Baptist Church will be the guest presenter, along with Bro. Billy. Mark Carney made a 
motion that the church pay for the cost of the meeting room ($230), the cost of Mr. 
McCurry’s and Bro. Billy’s accomodations ($101 each) and the leader’s expenses. The 
motion was voted on and approved. 


